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Revelation: ‘Aha moments’  
that bring change! 

Pastor Sam Coleman

I can't believe February is already here. 
I've never been a huge fan of the cold 
weather, but I have to say that the 

winter sunsets, the beauty of the snow, 
and the natural period of rest that goes 
with this season have really changed my 
perspective this winter. It's beautiful.

I think that perspective shifts are 
important moments in our lives, and 
have heard the term "an aha experience" 
when something all of a sudden makes 
sense or someone has a new revelation. 
It's like something in our minds and 
hearts shift to a new understanding of 
what is often an old truth. It usually 
comes with a change in our priorities, 
attitudes about certain aspects of life, or 
what we spend our time doing. I believe 
that is the goal as we study the Book 
of Revelation on Sunday mornings at 
Charity. I think the Lord wants us to have 
a new understanding, a new revelation 
of who He is and what He is doing in the 
world and our lives.

I keep going back to the words of 
Revelation 1:3 that state, "Blessed is the 
one who reads aloud the words of this 
prophecy, and blessed are those who 
hear it and take to heart what is written 
in it, because the time is near." 

I'm intrigued by this because many of 
us want to experience the "Blessed Life" 
described here. Especially if the "Blessed 
Life" is the happy life or the life filled 
with abundance and significance. So why 
would this book that is wholly composed 
of prophecy have the ability to bless 

those who read 
aloud the words of 
this prophecy, hear 
it, and take to heart 
what is written in 
it? What is it about 
Revelation that is so 
powerful? 

I think asking these 
types of questions 
and coming to the 
correct answer is 
extremely important, and the process 
we go through to come to the correct 
answer may sometimes be even more 
important than the answer itself. When 
I've read the book of Revelation in 
the past, I know that there have been 
descriptions and prophecies that have 
brought dismay, confusion, and fear, 
especially about the future. Is that 
God's goal? I don't think so. And the 
reason I know this to be true is that 
I see a different portrayal of Jesus 
Christ's character and His heart for us. In 
Revelation 3:20, Jesus says, "Here I am. 
I stand at the door and knock. If anyone 
hears my voice and opens the door, I will 
come in and eat with that person, and 
they with me." 

What an amazing invitation. Have you 
ever noticed that there is something 
about eating with someone that 
creates a sense of intimacy or knowing 
them? That must be why Thanksgiving, 
Christmas, or even the Superbowl seem 
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The verses in chapter 13 aren’t just for 
couples getting married; they are for the 
Charity family too. The perfect example 
of biblical love is Jesus, but with God’s 
help, we can also exhibit this love to 
one another. Also, the biblical love Paul 
describes in his letter “always hopes.” 
God has plans for Charity.

“’For I know the plans I have for you,’ 
declares the Lord, ‘plans to prosper you 
And not to harm you, plans to give you 
hope and a future.’ “Jeremiah 29:11 

There is a banner that hangs on the 
wall in Charity’s office. It shows a single 
tree (unity in Christ), with many leaves 
(different giftings). Charity’s mission 
statement says, “...all are welcomed 
into faith and fellowship,” each with our 

various gifts working 
together to serve 
Christ. All are equally 
important in our 
service, loving Christ 
first, then sharing His 
love to others. 

A verse I shared in last 
month’s newsletter was 
Isaiah 43:19, “See, I am 
doing a new thing! Now 
it springs up; do you not perceive it? I 
am making a way in the wilderness and 
streams in the wasteland.” Let us all be 
looking forward, with anticipation, to the 
plans God has for Charity. Let us do that 
unified in Christ, in love, with patience, 
and with hope for that “new thing!”  

www.CharityLutheran.org

Executive Director of Ministries Doug Leet

Charity = Love = Hope

What’s in a name? I sometimes 
pause when I hear different 
church names and wonder 

about their significance for that parish. 
My confirmation years began in 
Maddock, where we attended North 
Viking Lutheran Church in town. Viking 
Lutheran Church was located in South 
Viking Township, a few miles south 
of town. Apparently, there are a few 
Norski’s in the area. 

“Love is patient, love is kind. It does not 
envy, it does not boast, it is not proud. It 
does not dishonor others, it is not self-
seeking, it is not easily angered, it keeps 
no record of wrongs. Love does not 
delight in evil but rejoices with the truth. 
It always protects, always trusts, always 
hopes, always perseveres.” 1 Corinthians 
13:4-7

Did you know that Charity means love? 
When you read 1 Corinthians 13, the 
“Love Chapter,” using the King James 
Version, in place of love the word 
charity is used. That has always been 
significant to me. This chapter describes 
biblical love, and it’s worth taking note 
of the numerous characteristics of love. 
Growing up, my mom would remind 
me that patience is a virtue. I think it 
went in one ear and right out the other, 
probably because I didn’t know what she 
was talking about. But that is one of the 
things love is – it is patient.

(CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1)

to center around "eating" together. It's 
an opportunity for us to know someone 
else differently. We interact with them 
on a different level. And Jesus wants 
that more intimate interaction with us. 
But He isn't going to force us. Instead 
He stands at the door and knocks, and if 
we are willing to open the door, He will 
come in and "eat" with us. That speaks to 
the source of the "blessed life," or a life 
of significance and purpose. It's in our 
interaction and communion with Christ. 

I highlighted a statement earlier because 
I believe the practical application of 
understanding this is so critical. The 
statement is that "Aha Moments" often 
come with a change in our priorities, 
attitudes about certain aspects of life, or 
what we spend our time doing. 

When we consider our priorities, 
attitudes, or what we spend our time 
doing, are we living the "blessed life" in 
that deep intimacy with Jesus? I have to 
personally confess that I often get busy 
or distracted and instead spend my time 
on less important things. And I know 

that needs to change. I think many of 
us would agree that we often fail in this 
area. 

But when we experience that "Aha" 
realization that ultimately our interaction 
with Jesus is what is truly important and 
gives us life, it changes our priorities, 
attitudes, and what we spend our time 
doing. Suddenly, we love "eating" with 
him, spending time together, resting with 
and in him, talking to him, worshiping 
him, and fellowshipping with him. It's a 
change in our perspectives and a shift in 
our priorities.

My prayer is that each one of us would 
experience "Aha" moments with 
Jesus regularly as we continually have 
interaction and intimacy with him. I pray 
that we would constantly "Eat" with 
him and open up the door of every part 
of our lives to Jesus. And as we trust in 
him, we would experience the "blessing" 
promised and an abundance of the joy, 
peace, love, faithfulness, and goodness 
that the Lord gives. May you experience 
"Aha moments" as you open the door 
and commune with Jesus. 

Revelation: ‘Aha moments’

Doug Leet
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Greetings from the Call Committee. 
We continue to move forward with 
preparations for calling a senior pastor. A 
top priority now is to support the Vision 
Council in selecting an intentional interim 
pastor. 

Pastor Sam expressed interest in applying 
for the position of senior pastor when 
the call is announced.

In the past six months we have 
completed training on the call process 
with LCMC, completed the congregation 
profile, interviewed staff members, 
completed the call packet, including 
information about the Bismarck/Mandan 
area, helped establish a budget and 
worked with the Vision Council on hiring 
the intentional interim pastor.  

The intentional interim pastor will 
guide us through changes that will keep 
our mission intact, help us manage 

transitions, identify and help remove 
obstacles that could keep us from 
achieving our God-given potential, 
and prepare us for success with a new 
pastoral team. 

Our meeting this month is scheduled for 
Feb. 15. We continue to be in prayer as a 
group and individually as we seek God’s 
direction in this call process.  

Please remain prayerful for the work we 
are doing and continue to reach out to 
us with questions, either individually or 
through our email at callcommittee@
charitylutheran.org. We look forward to 
hearing from you and thank those who 
have sent us emails and visited with us 
personally.

Committee members - Beth Allen, Adam 
Berglund, Andrea Collin, Melissa Hill, 
Laura Kourajian and Scott Carter.

John Seedorf
VC secretary

Call Committee questions can be emailed to:

CallCommittee@charitylutheran.org

Vision Council update

Fluharty elected president of VC

Call Committee update

Moving forward with the call Memorials        
GriefShare 
In memory of Wilbert Fueller by Alvina 
Fueller

Memorial Trust Fund 
In memory of Dave Garner by Randy and 
Shelley Traynor

Circle C Ranch 
In memory of Dave Garner by Alvina 
Fueller

2022 offering 
envelopes available
2022 offering envelopes are available 
on a table by the office.  If you don’t see 
one for you and would like some, please 
call Judy in the church office.

This last week God has been showing 
up in my life. I ended the annual 
meeting with the following verses: 

2 Corinthians 5:17-18, “Therefore, if 
anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation; 
the old has gone, the new has come! All 
this is from God, who reconciled us to 
himself through Christ and gave us the 
ministry of reconciliation”. I have seen 
this verse multiple times in different 
areas this past week. God has put onto 
my heart to step back and refocus my 
time on him and my family.

The vision council held its January 
meeting on the 18th. With this being the 
first meeting of the new year, elections 
were held. Your Vision Council officers for 
this year are:

•	 President – Mike Fluharty

•	 Vice President – Craig Lohstreter

•	 Secretary – John Seedorf

Other members of the vision council 

are: Deb Uline, Carlo Marrufo, Becky 
Dohrmann, Pam Miller.

We have also heard there is some 
confusion about what an Intentional 
Interim Pastor will do. An intentional 
interim pastor has served as a called and 
settled pastor and knows the hard work 
that needs to be done on a day-to-day 
basis in a congregation. An Intentional 
Interim Pastor is someone God has called 
to the specialized ministry to help a 
congregation through an interim period 
that could be six months, up to two years 
long. They have specialized training in 
dealing with the emotions and grief of a 
pastor leaving, guiding the congregation 
through a process to discern to where 
and what God is calling the congregation 
at this point. (Give guidance to the 
call committee and church council 
throughout the search process). They 
will be helping the congregation to 
look at their history – the joys and the 
challenges that have brought them to 
this point and time. Every congregation 

needs to know 
where they have 
come from to 
help guide them 
to where they 
are going. Long 
story short, they 
will provide some 
day-to-day relief 
to Pastor Sam 
and Doug while 
leading and guiding 
the staff, and 

congregation, providing input where 
needed. 

I want to thank you for the past year that 
I have served this congregation as Vision 
Council President. It wasn’t the easiest 
year, but we were able to work our way 
through it with God’s guidance.

If you have any questions or concerns, 
please talk to anyone on the vision 
council or e-mail:

vision.council@charitylutheran.org

February Anniversaries
Feb 14 - Mike and Judy Smith
Feb 15 - Paul and Marlys Coughlin
Feb 17 – Milton and Evelyn Westgard
Feb 18 - Roger and Jackie Hollevoet
Feb 18 – Chad and Laura Kourajian
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Preschool - It’s A Party! 
Jesus Loves Everyone

Did you know there are over 100 million 
love songs? Why so much interest in love? 
Well, it could be because God is love. And, 
God made every person in His image. We 
were literally made by love, to love and to 
be loved!  
 
That is why Jesus loves everyone, and why 
He taught us how we can love everyone, 
too. Jesus gave us so many examples of 
loving everyone while He was on earth, 
and we get to share them with our preschoolers this month.  
 
Jesus loves everyone, and we can love everyone like Jesus—that 
is what we want preschoolers to know. And, there’s no better 
time in our world for children to hear this powerful truth. So, 
grab a party hat and a handful of confetti and let’s get the party 
started! 
 
We’ll learn more about Jesus’ love through these powerful Bible 
stories:

•	 Banquet Parable (Matthew 22:8-10) 
•	 Woman at the Well (John 4:1-30) 
•	 Zacchaeus (Luke 19:1-10) 
•	 Do Everything In Love (1 Corinthians 16:14) 

Monthly Memory Verse

“Do everything in love.” 1 Corinthians 16:4 NIV

Elementary - On My Block: Care For 
The People In Your Neighborhood
Compassion

God’s compassion for us led to the greatest act of love the world 
had ever seen. God sent Jesus to rescue us. We reflect God’s 
compassion when we care about others and work to make 
things right.  
 
We’ll learn what showing compassion looks like as we explore 
these stories:

•	 Jesus’ Mission Statement (Luke 4:14-24, 28-30) 
•	 Jesus Talks With a Woman From Samaria  

(John 4:1-30, 39-42) 
•	 Jesus Feeds the Five Thousand (John 6:1-13) 
•	 Jesus Heals Bartimaeus (Mark 10:46-52) 

Monthly Memory Verse

“The Lord has shown you what is good. He has told you what He 
requires of you. You must act with justice. You must show love 
to show mercy. And you must be humble as you live in the sight 
of your God.” Micah 6:8 NIrV 

Middle School - Real Talk
We continue this 4-week series about sex and relationships. 

February 2: It’s important to have real talk about relationships. 

February 9: Real talk . . . you can choose to be single. 

Series Memory Verse

“The thief’s purpose is to steal and kill and destroy. My purpose 
is to give them a rich and satisfying life.” John 10:10 NLT 

Middle School - Who Is Jesus? 

A series about Easter. 

February 16: Because of Jesus, you can be connected with God. 

February 23: Because of Jesus, you have the power to make 
wrong things right. 

March 2: Because of Jesus, we can have life to the full. 

March 9: DODGEBALL WARS @ Horizon Middle School

March 16: Because of Jesus, you are never alone & your 
mistakes don’t hold you back. 

Series Memory Verse

“I have told you all this so that you may have peace in me. Here 
on earth you will have many trials and sorrows. But take heart, 
because I have overcome the world. John 16:33 NLT

February children and students ministries
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High School - The One
Where did the idea of “finding the one” come from in the first 
place? If having that idea looming over you while dating in high 
school seems like a lot of pressure…that’s because it is! So, 
what if dating in high school wasn’t that high-stakes? Instead, 
what if dating in high school could be more about who you’re 
becoming, and less about finding your “one?” As we continue 
this 4-week series—for those who are currently dating and 
those who aren’t—we focus on how becoming the one is 
better than finding the one, fighting unhealthy obsession, 
dealing with breakups, and challenge students to pick their 
perspective when it comes to dating and disappointment. 

February 2: A break-up doesn’t have to break you.
February 9: You can choose to be single. 

Series Memory Verse

“The thief’s purpose is to steal and kill and destroy. My 
purpose is to give them a rich and satisfying life.” John 10:10 
NLT

High School - Prism
What is the Gospel? And is there a chance we’ve only looked 
at all it has to offer from only one angle? The word “Gospel” 
means “good news,” but hearing something is good and 
knowing WHY it’s good are two very different things. In 
this series, as we take a closer look at the life, death, and 
resurrection of Jesus, we’ll find that the Good News of Easter 
may be bigger, bolder, and better than we ever imagined, and 
in doing that, discover a new way of engaging Jesus and five 
things He doesn’t want any of us to forget. 

February 16: Because of Jesus, you can be connected with 
God.
February 23: Because of Jesus, you have the power to make 
wrong things right,
March 2: Because of Jesus, you can know how to live with 
purpose
March 9: DODGEBALL NIGHT
March 16: Because of Jesus, you are never alone & your past 
doesn't hold you back.
Series Memory Verse

“I have told you all this so that you may have peace in me. Here 
on earth you will have many trials and sorrows. But take heart, 
because I have overcome the world. John 16:33 NLT 

Valentine’s Day Childcare Fundraiser 
Help our Alaska Mission Team earn funds for their trip this sum-
mer and enjoy a night out with your special someone while we 
entertain the kids. We’ve got room for 60 kids from birth - 5th 
grade. We’ll provide dinner, games, movies, and more to keep 
them entertained while you’re away. 

Pre-registration is required and 
includes a $4/child fee that covers 
dinner and supplies. Free-will 
donations that are put directly 
towards the Alaska Mission Trip may 
be made at the time of registration 
or in person on the night of the 
event. Registration closes on Sunday, 
Feb. 6. 

Middle School Trivia Night
Friday, Feb. 4, 6-8 p.m. 
Grab your friends and get ready for a night of trivia and prizes 
at Charity. Teams will be created at the start of the event and 
will compete against each other through several rounds. All 
attendees should bring $3 to cover the cost of snacks. 

Bottineau Tubing Trip 
Friday, Feb. 25 - Saturday, Feb. 26

The 9th-12th grade tubing trip to Bottineau 
is scheduled to leave Friday, Feb. 25, at 4 
p.m. and return the following evening.

$150/person includes transportation, 
lodging, Saturday meals, tubing, and two 
rounds of laser tag at Planet Pizza on the 
way home.

Students should bring spending cash for dinner on the way there 
and (optional) snacks in the lodge and extra games at Planet 
Pizza. 

Student scholarships are available - please contact Maggie 
Portra for more details.

Terry Peak Ski Trip 
The 7th-8th grade ski trip to Terry Peak, 
S.D., is scheduled to leave Saturday, Feb. 
19, at 10 a.m. We plan to return to Charity 
by Monday evening, Feb. 21. Trip cost 
is $250 + rental fees and spending cash. 
All lodging and meals are covered except 
for lunch on the way down to Terry Peak. 
Student scholarships are available - please 
contact Maggie Portra for more details.

4th-5th Grade Arctic Blast Retreat  
at Crystal Springs 
Arctic Blast is an overnight retreat for 4th-5th graders. They can 
expect a fun, friendly atmosphere where they will worship and 
develop a clearer understanding of who Jesus is and what He 
did for each of us. Thrown into the mix will be our annual pickle 
spitting competition and our rock, paper, scissors tournament. 
Be prepared for 24 hours of fun, faith, and friendship. The 
retreat is scheduled from Friday evening, Feb. 25 through 
Saturday evening, Feb. 26. Total cost is $58  (late fees apply after 
Feb. 10).

Students should register directly through Crystal Springs Camp 
at csbcamp.org. Make sure to list Charity as your home church in 
order to be added to our transportation list.

Scholarships are available. Please contact Maggie Portra for 
more information.

Upcoming Events
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6th Grade Progressive Dinner
The 6th grade progressive dinner will take 
place on Sunday, Feb. 27. Please meet in 
the Charity parking lot at 5 p.m. We will 
plan on arriving at the Johnson home 
for appetizers at 5:15 p.m., the Oakland 
home for an entree at 6:15 p.m., and the 
McEvers home for dessert at 7:15 p.m.. 
We will return to Charity at approximately 
8:15 p.m.. Friends are welcome. All 
attendees must sign up in advance by Wednesday, Feb. 23 on 
the sign-up sheet in the East entry or by entering their name at 
the QR link provided.

Ash Wednesday March 2 WOW

The WOW schedule for Ash Wednesday will be slightly modified:

5-6 p.m.		 WOW Meal

6:15 - 7:15  p.m.	 Charity Kids (Nursery - 5th Grade) 
		  Ash Wednesday Service

7:30 - 8 p.m.	 High School Hangout at TCBY for Waffle Cone 
Wednesday (meet there)

Charity Kids (elementary) will be receiving ashes downstairs.

Middle school and high school students are asked to attend 
the Ash Wednesday Service. There will not be any regular 
confirmation rotations following.

9th Grade Progressive Dinner
The 9th grade progressive dinner will take 
place on Sunday, March 6. Please meet in 
the Charity parking lot at 5 p.m. We will 
return to Charity at approximately 8:30 
p.m. Friends are welcome. All attendees 
must sign up in advance by Wednesday, 
March 2 on the sign-up sheet in the East entry or by entering 
their name at the QR link provided.

Student Ministry Dodgeball Wars
Wednesday, March 9

Middle School 6:15-7:45 p.m.

High School 8 - 9:30 p.m.

There will not be regular WOW on Wednesday, March 9. Middle 
school and high school students will instead meet at Horizon 
Middle School at their usual times (MS - 6:15 p.m., HS - 8 p.m.) 
for Dodgeball Wars and more games. Parents should plan on 
dropping off and picking up at Horizon. Gatorade and snacks 
provided.

Opportunities to Serve
Easter Jam Meal Team 
Do you have a passion for breakfast foods? We need your help! 
We’re going to serve a buffet style breakfast before Easter Jam 
on Saturday, April 2, and we need some help in the kitchen. 
Please contact Maggie Portra if you are willing to serve on this 
team. 

VBS Decorating Committee 
We are looking for a team of 5-10 creative individuals to serve 
on the VBS decorating committee! All interested individuals are 
invited to attend a short informational meeting in the Gazebo 
on Sunday, Feb. 27 at 10:30 a.m..  

Band Day Parade Committee 
Calling all builders, artists, and trailer owners! We are gearing 
up for this year’s band night parade and we want to create an 
AMAZING float as we promote VBS. If you are interested in 
being part of this team - whether through building, creating, 
or loaning a trailer, please plan on attending an initial planning 
meeting and lunch in the New Youth Room on Sunday, Feb. 27, 
at 12:30 p.m. following services.

Upcoming Family Ministry Events
February at a glance
Friday, Feb 4 – Middle School Trivia Night (6 p.m.)

Saturday, Feb. 12 –  Valentine’s Day Childcare Fundraiser (5-9 
p.m.)

Saturday, Feb 19 –  Monday, Feb 21 - Terry Peak Ski Trip

Friday, Feb 25 –  Saturday, Feb 26 - Arctic Blast Retreat at Crystal 
Springs

Friday, Feb. 25 – Bottineau Tubing Trip (Bridger Bowl was 
canceled and this will replace that trip.) 
 
Sunday, Feb 27 –  6th Grade Progressive Dinner

Charity Kids Nerf and Nachos Night
Wednesday, March 9, 5-7:30 p.m.

There will not be regular WOW on Wednesday, March 9. Charity 
Kids and their parents are invited to a night of Nerf Wars and 
Nachos instead. We’ll start in the Fellowship Hall with a Nachos 
meal from 5-6 PM. We’ll spend a few minutes cleaning up (and 
allow time for parents of middle schoolers to drop them off at 
Horizon for Dodgeball Wars) before the Nerf Wars begin. 

Everyone should bring their own Nerf weapons. No automatic 
or battery powered weapons are permitted. Please only bring 
Nerf weapons that use the original style Nerf Bullet. 

Charity will provide all the Nerf ammunition.

NEWSLETTERS AND BULLETINS ARE ONLINE AT
WWW.CHARITYLUTHERAN.ORG
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Proverbs 3:5-6 
“Trust in the Lord with all your heart; 
lean not on your own understanding.

Seek His will in all you do, and He will 
show you which path to take.”

Dear Friends in Christ, grace and peace.

We hope your 2022 is off to a good start 
and in sync with God’s plan for your 
lives! We have had a significant change 
in our own lives, and we want to bring 
you up to date, with thanksgiving for all 
the years of support we have cherished 
from Charity. When big changes come, 
we need to know we are on the right 
path and have heard the heart of Jesus. 
Proverbs 3 brings a strong exhortation 
for us, especially if we desire to be within 
His will!

After 15 years with the Spiritual Orphans 
Network (formerly East European 
Missions Network) Bob “retired” effective 
Dec. 31, 2021. On an independent 
basis, we will be continuing with the 
Tartu Academy of Theology in Estonia, 

which Charity has been supporting for 
a long time. Our friendship with Pastor 
Siimon Haamer and his father, Pastor 
Eenok, has been very close and strong. 
Hopefully, we will once again be able to 
travel over to Estonia to join in ministry 
with pastors there if CoVid settles down. 
Exciting things continue to happen as 
ministry there expands, even in the 
pandemic! Especially exciting is the new 
community Bible School, which is in 
its 2nd year and open to all wanting to 
know more about Jesus and the Bible. 
New people are being welcomed by 
faith into Christ’s Kingdom, and some 
of those have entered into important 
theological training for ministries in the 
Estonian Church. Thanks so much for 
your continued partnership and support 
for the Academy!

At the same time, Bob has begun a new 
partnership in ministry with his long-
time friend, Pastor Dale Wolf, at the 
Lighthouse Church in Fargo (LHC). LHC 
has a strong ministry in the recovery 
community, so there are a number of 

addiction support groups (AA, NA, SA, 
AlAnon, RA and Celebrate Recovery) and 
extensive connections with community 
services related to medical/prison/
halfway houses. 

A large staff consists of peer support, 
care counsellors and servants trained in 
addiction care. 

Once a month Bob will be over there 
for a long weekend (or most of a 
week) helping out with some teaching, 
preaching and pastoral care. He just 
began a monthly seminar for people 
wanting to Go Deeper with Christ at 
Heartview in Bismarck. It was a long, 
patient and prayerful process over a 
couple of years, wondering what God 
may want to do with these remaining 
years, using the gifts we have to offer. We 
are excited and thankful for God’s grace, 
inspiration and leading! 

Blessings! Your prayers of support would 
be so welcomed.

~ Bob and Patti

Update from Bob and Patti Nordvall

February 1
Jessica Carlson
Andrea Collin
Teddy Dohrmann
 
February 2
Jen Anderson
Norman Graf
Dawn Kindel
Carol Mielke
Melinda Pudwill
Aliza Sullivan

February 3
Michael Farley

February 4
Timothy Austin

February 5
Jeff Carlson

February 6
Ella Sellers
Dorine Wiedrich
Kim Wood

February 7
Bryce Dahle

February 8
Kayla Wutzke

February 9
Shawn Custer
Michael Kuehn
Emmerson Lubbers
Blake Wahl

February 10
Douglas Berglund
Stanley Voll

February 11
Mark Miller
Raine Skjod

February 12
Jackson Bernhardt
 
February 13
Lynn Connell
Jaxon Tabert
Evelyn Westgard

February 14
Eli Bullock
Wyatt Buntrock
Deacon Krause
Keith Soiseth

February 14 
Faye Wangen

February 15
Valerie Kuhn
Don Meidinger
Linda Okerson

February 16
Jeffrey Jonson
Chris Kurle
Delores Soiseth

February 17
Jan Mueller

February 18
Beth Allen
James Devine
Jaden Jonson
Justin Krueger

February 19
Rylan Peshek

February 20
Gerald Erickson
Stewart Milakovic
Nathan Toman

February 21
Daniel Lubbers
Melissa Okerson

February 22
Nancy Jensen
Nichole Sailer

February 23
Bob Graveline
Quinn Kost
Jonathan Kuhn
Pamela Nelson

February 24
Kari Knudson
Kirsten Lindsay
Marshal Liudahl

February 25
Hazel Bro
Heidi Brown

February 25 
Julie Dahle
Brianna Lasher

February 26
Callie Bosch
Jackson Brown
Mary Korsmo 
Grace Miller
Velvet Schmidt
Levi Stoeckel

February 27
Barb Weaver

February 28
Cade Casey

February 29
Sadie Bro

Birthdays



Charity Lutheran Church
120 Aspen Avenue, Bismarck, ND 58503

Phone: 701–258–1228 or Fax: 701–258–4398

E–mail: office@charitylutheran.org

www.charitylutheran.org

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED Non Profit Org.
U.S. Postage PAID
Permit # 353
Bismarck, ND 58503

WOW Ash Wednesday Services 6:15 p.m.

March  2 • Ash Wednesday 
Critical Characteristics of Christ (Compassion)  
	 Matthew 20:29-34		

March 9  • Critical Characteristics of Christ (Humility) 
	 Matthew 21:1-11

March 16  • Critical Characteristics of Christ (Courage) 
	 Matthew 21:12-17

March 23 • Critical Characteristics of Christ (Servanthood)  
	 John 13:1-10

March 30 • Critical Characteristics of Christ (Faithfulness) 
	 John 14:1-6

April 6 • Critical Characteristics of Christ (Advocacy) 
	 John 14:15-21

Noon Lenten Services begin March 2 through April 6 
12:10 -12:45 p.m.

Critical 
Characteristics 
of Christ


